PAPA JOHN'S, 106 HIGH STREET, BRENTWOOD CM14 4AP

APPENDIX 3

<u>Representations</u> <u>Responsible Authorities</u>

Environmental Health



Licensing Authority
Brentwood Borough Council
Town Hall
Ingrave Road
Brentwood
CM15 8AY

Date: 25th November 2014 Our Ref. 14/00059/PRM

Dear Sirs,

Re: Licence Application for Pappa Johns, 106 High Street, Brentwood, Essex.

I refer to the application for the above mentioned premises. The following hours of opening are proposed:

Monday to Sunday from 11:00 to 03:00.

The premises operate as a takeaway. The main entrance in the High Street. However, the rear of the premises which is in Hart Street is used for deliveries. In the High Street, the closest residential property are flats above 108 High Street. In Hart Street, there are a number of residential properties in the Square.

Historically the applicant has made a previous application to this affect i.e. sale of food to street customers where after consideration Members decided that there will be a Public Health issue. In the course of the decision it was stated that the premises were to close their service direct to street trade at 01:00hrs and continue to 03:00hrs for home delivery only. However, it has been alleged that street customers are at present ordering food from the high street after 01:00hrs.

It is my concern that if this Licence is granted, noise from the deliveries from Hart Street will cause disturbance to the residents of The Square, particularly after 01:00 when the noise levels are low. Noise from any equipment, such as the extractor fan, will also be more noticeable with the lower background noise levels.

The other concern I have relates to the premises internal structure. At present, it is too small to cater for customers and it is highly likely that they will have to congregate outside the premises, in the street. In addition, the type of food prepared in the premises requires

a slight time delay to prepare. This too will exacerbate the waiting time for customers. This congregation of waiting customers around the premises will likely cause unrest and possible public nuisance to the residents in the High Street.

Additionally, there are no toilet facilities available for these customers and it is likely that this may result in impromptu urination in Public spaces.

It is my opinion that the Licensing Authority should consider the following matters with regard to the objective of prevention of public nuisance:

1. The hours the premises are open to the public are considered too late and likely to result in disturbance to residents surrounding the premises.

Yours Sincerely,

S.P.Blake

Environmental Health Officer.

Telephone: 01277 312647

Email: stephen.blake@brentwood.gov.uk